
PRESIDENTõS MESSAGE:   There must have been a shortage of photographers in 

heaven as another of our long time members has been called there.  Joan Egan, a 

past president and long time member of FCC  passed away in January. We will all 

truly miss her.  (read more on page 2 and 3. )   

February weather is always unpredictable but it is the month many members 

enjoy the Lunar New Year/ Asian parade in Flushing. Last year the frigid 

temperatures and strong wind kept many home.  Hopefully this year more 

members will be able to attend and capture those great images of dragons, 

colorful costumes and photogenic children.  Read more on page6 and be sure to 

see Russ Burdenõs relevant photo tips on page 8.   Hope to see you all there.  

photoJoe Crupi 
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                   In Focus 
  FLUSHING CAMERA CLUB NEWS  
       In our 46th year counting. 
       Member: Photographic Federation of Long Island (PFLI)        
 
        òTogether in friendship may we learn the art of photographyó 

Visitors always welcome. 

1st ñcompetition #7  Judge ï  Anastasia Tompkins WestchesterCC 

15th    7:15   Italy travel logñEttore Trauzzi -                               

-         7:30 - òImproving your Imagesó Helen Repstad                                                                                      

29th  ð7:15    Norman Eng     òPictures from Russiaó                                                                                    

-             7:30    John BrokosñóNature a gift from the Creatoró      

1stñcompetition #6 ð-Judge -Kathy Baca                                                         

4th --field trip Lunar New Year parade Flushing see pg 6.                                                          

15th    7:15   Images of Africa by Tom Mrwik                                            

-          7:30  Smart Phone Photography with Tony Coppeta 

http://www.mycutegraphics.com/graphics/month/february/month-of-february-snowman-love.html


Photo of Joan above taken while 
seeking shelter from a rain 
storm on an FCC Florida trip and 
trying on fun hats. 

Reflections on Joan Egan, by Ron Caldwell, Dorothy Gist, Michael  Sender                                                                                     
Joan joined the Flushing Camera Club (FCC) in the late 1980õs and from her òProfile Onó in 2003, she shared: òShe 

wanted to take good pictures, but ônever thought Iõd be this involved. Iõve learned a lot since those days éthanks to all the 

great members who are willing to share their knowledge and their time.  I hope the FCC continues for many, many years 

with the same atmosphere we have now and new horizons to challenge us.õó                                                                              

Joan enjoyed travel and photography and she and her husband, late Walter Egan, traveled extensively. She loved the art of 

photography, was an excellent, serious, independent photographer, and was in our Salon Group.                                                                          

Joan served as our club secretary for several years and was a committee member on: Field Trips, Mentors, Publicity, 

Dinner, and many more. Following Joanõs many FCC involvements, she was nominated in 2003 to be President and we 

listed her qualities as: Served as FCC Secretary from 1997 to 2003 and participated in all major Club decisions .                                        

The only FCC member who responded to the request to critique our By-Laws   She established our connections to 

television and newspapers to promote the FCC and to recruit new members.                                                                                                                                                                                     

Joan was elected President in 2003, with the slate of Ron Caldwell, Vice President; Barbara Shea, Secretary; Helen 

Repstad, Treasurer.                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

FCC had several trips to the Alligator Farm, Florida, to photograph nesting birds. On one trip in 2007 we had 15 travelers, 

including Joan and her nephew Brian, from Florida.  Joan with other members also traveled on several Russ Burdenõs trips 

and she was always ready for the next photo op.   Joan did not love cold weather!  On a Death Valley trip with Russ ,Joan's 

nephew Brian, was with us and our next stop was the extreme cold of Mono Lake.  We had to purchase warm clothing as 

we struggled with the cold which quickly sapped our camera  batteryõs energy.  After trying to endure the 10 degree 

temperature, Brian had to return Joan to the warmth of the hotel.                                                                                           

Through Joan we met her brother, Vinnie Kempf, Ridgeway Camera Club, NJ, who is a world class photographer. In 

addition to presenting at one of our dinners, he traveled with us in 2002 to Maine to photograph lighthouses, moose, and 

puffins.  In Joanõs words: òOne of the highlights of the trip was a canoe trip to see if moose would appearé  and lo and 

behold there was one dining at the edge of the lake! Even though lots of pictures were taken, it was the total experience 

of being in a canoe, soaking in the scenery and quietness that made this particular expedition so special.ó  By the way 

that moose had a rare 4 calves. She was always a stalwart supporter of travel/field trips and there was so much fun 

during these trips and what camaraderie!                                                                                                                                                        

At the end of a DUMBO shoot, 2011, Joan, Ron, Dorothy, Michael conceived of the 15-minute Mini Program and with 

Michael Sender as coordinator it continues today.  Joan was also involved with the planning of the  Tuesday Morning Shoot 

eventually led by Stan Strauss. It was well attended, lasted for a quite a while and Joan was a frequent participant.  She 

was involved in discussions of Short Field Trips which became  coordinated by Michael to local areas.  In addition Joan 

also enjoyed the Long Field Trips led by Joe Crupi to Vermont, Maine, Florida, Virginia, Pepsico, Pennsylvania Dutch area, 

Kent, Ct., and the Balloon Festival Upstate NY, and more.                                                                                                                                

Joanõs involvements in the FCC were critical to itõs development and moved the Club forward.                                                                                

At Joanõs Viewing Service, Vinnie was upbeat as he reminisced on her and we had lots of laughter.  Joanõs family also 

reflected on all the good times with Joan.                                                                                                                                                      

Joan was an integral part of FCC and will be greatly missed. Letõs celebrate her years with us and all the contributions she 

made to insure the success of the FCC.  We have many warm memories of our times together                                                                         

and we shall cherish them.    

 I became aware of the Flushing Camera Club many years ago while channel surfing and 

landed on one of those Public Access channels on TV.  I phoned the number given and Joan 

answered.  Her friendly persona encouraged me to visit and then after meeting her and 

other members I was convinced and joined the òfriendlyó club.                                                                                               

When Joan was president  she was noted for starting her meetings with a moment of silent 

prayer.  This set the tone for a productive evening.                                                                                         

Joan always had a great smile and a good word.  She seemed to see the good in everyone.  

It was a pleasure having her in my vehicle on many club trips.  Great with a map I called her 

my òbest navigatoró (no offense Tom).  When not searching the map Joan would engage 

those in the car with spirited conversation that always broke up a long drive.  Recently we 

spoke how she really missed traveling with the club on those fun shoots.                                                 

Everyone who knew her will truly miss her.  I feel blessed to have known her.                                                                                                          

I know she is still clicking that shutter up in heaven.                                                                                            

RIP Joan.  Joe Crupi 

photoJoe Crupi 
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More Memories of Joan Egan  - by those who remember her. 

Joan Egan joined the FCC in the mid-90's, serving as our President from the 2003-2004 season to the 

2004-2005 season.  She was the "perpetual" recording secretary of the club over the years, serving 

numerous times.  She was also involved in publicity for the club, and handled field trips for a time.   

Joan was a "no-nonsense" member,  just like Mary O'Connor was.  When I became president in 1997, 

she was very quick to offer assistance to me in anything I needed.                                                                                 

Joan's brother, Vinnie Kempf of the Ridgewood Camera Club, did a variety of travel photography 

shows @ our club over the years, including presentations @ our annual Dinners a few times.                           

Joan was a fantastic image-maker, moving up the ranks from B to A to Salon.  In fact, Joan and I had a 

"rivalry" from about 1998-1999 to 2000 -2001.  She won "A" slides in 1999-2000.  I had won back in 

1996-1997.                                                                                                                                                                                       

To sum up, Joan was a very serious person, capable office holder, excellent photographer, and fun-

loving soul.  She will be missed.                                                                                                                                    

Rest in peace, good friend.    Marty Fleischer  

 

 

Most old time members will recall Joan as an excellent no nonsense past president and also our long 

time recording secretary.                                                                                                                          

But what first comes to my mind is after Joan was nominated for president in 2003, Mary Thompson 

nominated her friend, Adolfo Briceno, to oppose her. This was the first and only time in club history 

that any nominated position was contested.                                                                                                      

Both Mary and Adolfo then campaigned strongly against her with emails to all members (shades of 

Hillary & Donald). But when the final votes were announced by our election committee - it was Joan 

38 and Adolfo just 3.                           Rest in peace old friend ------ Dennis Golin  

Joan was such a lovely gracious person.  I am saddened to hear this news.  I've missed seeing her at 

meetings these past few years.   Suzanne Abruzzo  

Unfortunately I only met Joan twice at our meetings. One thing I do remember was her "Big Smile."  

Tony Coppeta 

I will always fondly remember the many great times we had on FCC field trips.  A genuinely nice lady. 

Toby Spector, Ridgewood CC 

It must have been a few years back on one of our field trips 
to the Amish country when I happened to capture this image 
of Joan sharing the camera LCD screen with her model. 
While looking at some old images I came across it about a 
month ago and emailed it to Joan.  We both had a good laugh.  
She recalled the many club trips fondly and lamented that 
she was no longer able to travel with us.  I told her she will 
always be on our trips in spirit .  It was fortunate to have 
been able to share that time with Joan and reminisce of 
days gone by.   Joe Crupi 

Flushing Camera Club will be making a donation to one of Joanõs favorite charities in her memory. 

It is the St. Francis of Assisi Church Breadline Program  in NYC    At the next meeting members wishing to make 

additional donations can give them to the club treasurer to be sent along with the club's donation. 



 

Over the years I had several part time jobs in the photography field.  I was a wedding photographer, I 

free lanced for the local paper, the Courier, and I photographed for a magazine called "Italy Italy".  

While on assignment with them I went to Washington DC and photographed Michael Dukakis and 

George Bush.  Also through my connections with "Italy Italy" I was able to shoot the NYC marathon 

from a unique perspective.  My image of the race taken from the top of the Verrazano Bridge 

superstructure made me most proud.                                                                                                                                     

In 1979 Kodak published 4 of my still life photos in their Encyclopedia of Photography.                                               

In the early 80õs I took color printing classes at the School for Visual Arts in Manhattan.                                        

In the 90õs I started my own greeting card line.                                                                                                                             

On one occasion I was even offered a job with Vogue magazine to shoot still lifes.  Unfortunately 

although Vogue offered me a good salary it did not come with the  benefits I needed for my growing 

family and I had to turn them down.                                                                                                                                                         

I think it was around the mid 70's while having my film developed at the KSI Lab on Main St, a person 

there told me about the Flushing Camera Club.  During the time when I joined we had nearly 100 

members.  There was nothing I did not attempt to photograph from travel to flowers, PJ, still life, and 

scenics.  I tried and enjoyed them all.                                                                                                                                                                   

I loved the look of slides and still use that medium today.  One memorable image I took was on Park 

Avenue during the Holiday Season.  From the middle of the street facing south I captured the leading 

lines of traffic car lights, white coming and red going, all leading to a lighted cross on what was then 

the Pan Am building.  This was photographed while I was jumping in and out of the street to avoid fast 

moving traffic and especially those yellow cabs.  The image did great in club competition and later 

won the PFLI Leonard Victor award.                                                                                                                                                                                         

Over the years I had served on several committees at the club.  Although I no longer enter in 

competition I enjoy coming to meetings to talk with members and to view their many great images.  

FCC is a great social event for me.  Despite the fact I still shoot slide film and feel it yields a true 

rendition of a subject, I realize the future is now digital.  I have been trying to convince myself for 

some time to try a digital camera and I think it will happen in the near future.  But then I would have to 

learn photoshop too. 

This month we Spotlight  Ettore Trauzzi a long time member of FCC.                                       
Here is his story:                                                                                                           

Photography has always interested me.  When I grew up in Italy I would watch 

photographers with much interest and admired the results of their work.  I could 

not afford a camera in those days.                                                                                                                                                                                   

After settling in America and working, the first thing I treated myself with was a 

Rolleiflex camera.  As my skills improved and I wanted to purchase more lenses I 

realized those Zeiss lenses were out of my price range and I decided to switch my 

equipment to Nikon.                                                                                                                          

   SPOTLIGHT: 

We as photographers are always trying to improve our ability to see and 

observe. 

How may of you noticed the change in the masthead of this Newsletter which 

occurred back in our September issue to òINFOCUSó?                                                                       

Are we being observant?. 

Over many years the masthead or title of the FCC newsletter has changed 

several times.  Some of you may remember a few to the right. 
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